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Myanmar COVID-19 Travel Update

Myanmar has suspended all flights into the country until at least December 31, except for relief 
flights, medical evacuation flights, and flights approved by the Department of Civil Aviation. 

Entry Restrictions 
Myanmar has suspended all incoming international flights until at least December 31, except for 
relief flights, medical evacuation flights, and flights approved by the Department of Civil Aviation.

Beginning January 1, incoming international flights will resume. However, it is unclear at this time 
how many flights will operate, and what the COVID-19 testing and quarantine requirements will be.

New tourist visa applications are currently suspended, however, Myanmar has begun to accept 
applications for business visas for foreign nationals with a compelling case. Travelers must apply to 
the nearest Myanmar Embassy and obtain permission. 

Entry Requirements 
All business visa arrivals will need to have completed one week quarantine before boarding a flight 
to Myanmar. This can be verified by an employer’s, doctor’s or self-declaration. Travelers may only 
leave the place of quarantine in the final 72 hours preceding travel to take a COVID-test. Travelers 
will be temperature-checked on arrival in Myanmar and must provide a negative COVID-19 testing 
result issued in the previous 72 hours. 

Quarantine Requirements 
Following arrival, the standard quarantine period for new arrivals is 28 days (21 days in a 
government-arranged facility, followed by 7 days of home quarantine). However, foreign nationals 
can, through contacting their nearest Myanmar Embassy, request permission to undergo a shorter 
quarantine period. There are currently 19,101 active cases of COVID-19 diagnosed in Myanmar 
and 2,346 deaths as of Dec 17 2020




